RIVERSDALE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

Meeting at Riversdale Surgery

At 6:25 pm on Thursday 30th November 2016
MINUTES
Present:


Chair:

Steve Lockwood  
Minutes:
Gerry Knight

Members:, Christine Jordan, Jeanette Lye, Wendy Maycock, Brian Sword, John Morrissey, , Linda Cross (Practice Manager).
Apologies: David Blanchflower, Mary Dwyer, John Richer
Alison Horton, Arthritis Care gave a short presentation about the charity, their Living Well With Arthritis movement and the services they can provide including helping patients referred by GPs, group meetings, one-to-one help, information stands and helpline. Linda will find out the number of patients in the practice diagnosed with Arthritis.




ACTION: Linda
Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting:

The 14/07/16 and 12/10/16 minutes were accepted. Linda to publish on website.   ACTION: Linda
Actions carried over from last meeting:
· Patient Record Access. Short term fix. Linda to progress.


ACTION: Linda
· New notice board in main waiting room when it is decorated.

ACTION: Linda
· Possible PPG volunteer being sought from scouts/guides.


ACTION: Mary
· The National Institute for Health Research are arranging a meeting for the E.Mid possibly in Belper.
New Items & AOB:
· The meeting agreed that the 12th Oct meeting, although disruptive to normal business was very useful.
· PPG Self-Assessment. PPG Chairs have been asked to complete assessment forms. Steve will distribute to members
for comment. Return by 11th Dec. for his collation.
ACTION: Steve
· Minor injuries. The Practice will bid for the new interim service, although the terms are not easily explainable. Steve will press Kate Brown for the PPG Chair’s meeting. 











ACTION: Steve
· Derbyshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust (DHCFT) and Derbyshire Community Health Services NHS Foundation Trust (DCHS) are looking to merge. Agreed it was good in theory.

· Derbyshire PPG meeting, Maurice Neville gave a clear explanation of the STPs. Paul Devlin, the CEO of NAPP explained what they can do to  support PPGs. One issue was how to make PPGs more diverse.
· Joined Up Care was discussed and concern was raised that it seemed to be a presentation not a consultation.
· Linda Knight has produce a children’s poetry/colouring booklet for the waiting rooms. Agreed to go ahead.







ACTION: Gerry
· The Flu clinics were successful but extremely busy at times. Linda thanked the members for their help. Linda will talk to staff about handling admin tasks next time.
ACTION :Linda
· Christine and John M. suggested PPG stalls at U3A and for NAPP day.

· Linda introduced “Pharmacy First” a movement to get patients to see a pharmacist about minor ailments before a GP.

· Linda will provide a list of the specialist GPs and nurses. We don’t currently have specialists for diabetes or arthritis.






ACTION :Linda
· The PPG would like to thank Practice Nurse Angie Roberts for her service upon her retirement in January 2017. 
              Next Meeting:

Wednesday 8th February 2017 at 1825 hrs.
Contact: riversdaleppg@gmail.com

